
DEVORAN SCHOOL 

7th  NEWSLETTER – SPRING TERM 2017 

Friday 24 February 2017 
HEADLINES: Eating a healthy balanced diet 

WORDS OF WISDOM: The world is a book and those who do not travel read only a page  

Follow us on TWITTER: @DevoranSchool 

The school WEBSITE can be found at: www.devoran.cornwall.sch.uk 
 

 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 

Welcome back to school; I hope you all had a great half term!  

 

Thank you to everyone for supporting the new drop of zone on the roundabout in the 

morning. This new system that we are trialling will not work without your cooperation and I 

have had a number of positive comments this week so thank you for your support. 

 

Red noses are now on sale so please come to the office and pick your nose with our 

wonderful ladies Mrs Andrews and Mrs Dodd. ☺ 

 

Parents’ meetings will be taking place from Monday 6th March so please book an 

appointment to see you child’s teacher. 

 

Today’s donation day was in support of the fantastic RNLI. Thank you for helping to raise 

£182.00 for such a wonder cause. Your support and donations are very much 

appreciated. 

 

Can you please make sure that you return your camp forms to the office. We are not 

asking for payment yet, this is to establish the level of interest for each residential camp. 

 

Sporting news: 

 

This week our two football teams took part in a 

round robin tournament and also had the 

pleasure of seeing the Premier League trophy 

and having their photograph taken with it. The 

children were so excited to see such a 

prestigious trophy. 

 

The netball team are playing in a high 5 

tournament this afternoon and we wish them 

the best of the luck and hope that they enjoy 

themselves while representing the school. 

 

Next week’s news: 

 There is some very exciting news for next week – the new climbing wall is being 

installed! 

 

I wish you all a fantastic weekend. 

 

Mr Thiele 

Headteacher 
 

MR. THIELE’S HIGHLIGHT OF THE WEEK 

 

Seeing all the fabulous lessons and brilliant teaching taking place this week and how well 

behaved and polite our children are with external visitors – well done everyone! 

http://www.devoran.cornwall.sch.uk/
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If any Year 6 has borrowed a tie from the office recently, could they please 
return it after half-term.  Thank you  

 

 

 

If your child brings home a ‘Head Injury Advice’ note 

could you please sign and return the bottom section to 

the office please.  

It is a legal requirement for this paperwork to be complete, 

so your cooperation would be greatly appreciated. 

Thank you 

 

SPECIAL CERTIFICATES – 10.02.17 

 

Foundation Stage – Beau, Florence and Frank M 

Year 1 – Lottie 

Year 3 – Dylan, Florence, Hazel & Lily 

Year 4 – Archie, Ellanna, Isaac & Toby 

Year 5 – Rohan & Samuel 

Year 6 – Alisha, Dylan & Poppy 
 

      Congratulations to you all       

 

 We are a NUT free school. 

Please do not pack nutty, sesame seed, pine nut or other similar products 

for your child’s snack and tuck.   

Please think about what goes into your child/rens packed lunches bearing 

in mind the No Nut Policy. 

We have pupils who are very allergic to these and other nut/seed 

products where contamination can cause illness and in some severe 

cases death. 

 

Class Assembly Dates – 2016-2017 
All parents, carers and family members are warmly invited to join us for these assemblies.  Assembly 

starts at 2.30pm and lasts about 20 minutes 

Spring & Summer Terms  
Year 6 – The Leavers Assembly (July date TBC) 

Year 5 – 13 June 2017 

Year 4 – 07 February 22 MARCH 2.00-3.00PM – NEW DATE & 20 June 2017  

Year 3 – 14 March & 27 June 2017 

Year 2 – 07 March & 16 May 2017 

Year 1 – 21 March & 04 July 2017 

FS – 28 March & 23 May 2017 



 

 

Breakfast Club 
 

Please remember to register your child/ren into Breakfast Club in the mornings.  If 

they come in by themselves please ask them not to go out into the playground 

until they have registered themselves as present. 

Thank you 

 
 

 
If you still haven’t paid for swimming (Years 2, 4 and 5b) this half term 

could you please do so - £17.00 - inclusive of swimming badge 
Thank you 

 

Eden Food Services 

                   February- March 2017 (Feb Half Term to Easter) 

 

Daily: £2.25;   Weekly: £11.25; and  Half Termly: £67.50 (30 days) 

Cheques should be made payable to: Eden Food Services Ltd 

 

NEWS 

Eden Food Services will soon be introducing a new cashless system called ParentPay,  

an online banking system where your child/rens lunches can be ordered weekly or termly  

and paid for in advance using a BACS payment system.  Eden Food Services will be sending  

home information about how this will work shortly. 

At the same time we will also be introducing the same system in school to allow you to pay  

for swimming, camps, trips and visits more easily and we will be sending out  

details sometime next half term. 

 

Change of Menu 

Tuesday 28 February – Pudding = Pancakes for Shrove Tuesday 

Tuesday 07 March – Main = Meat or Veggie Pasty for St Piran’s Day 

 

Tuck Trolley – Tuesdays and Fridays 

Milk Shakes – Chocolate, Strawberry & Banana – 45p (one per child) 

Juice – Orange & Apple – 30p 


